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Thanks for the help Calvin, it's really nice of you and your team to propose this help ! I am
waiting for an answer from a translator for the Inuktitut summary, then I will submit the
proposal.

Have a nice day,

Le mar. 8 févr. 2022 à 19:23, Calvin Ehaloak <cehaloak@nirb.ca> a écrit :

Dear Loic Sanchez:

On February 1, 2022 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received a referral
to screen Universite de Montpellier’s “Shift-eDNA” project proposal from the Nunavut
Planning Commission.  The NIRB is emailing to determine if you have any questions
regarding the NIRB’s online public registry system and the next steps to commence the
screening of the project proposal.

As noted in the attached email, the NIRB now processes applications through an online
public registry system and as a result the NIRB requires proponents to complete the online
application form in order to determine the scope of the project activities being proposed and
to ensure sufficient information has been provided to commence screening.  The NIRB
cannot commence screening of the project proposal until we have received the requested
additional information.

If you have any questions or comments with respect to the NIRB process our administrative
staff is committed to assisting with any and all inquiries you may have as you familiarize
yourself with the NIRB’s new public registry system.  For general assistance or to report a
problem, please contact the NIRB at info@nirb.ca or call us toll‐free at 1‐866‐233‐3033.

Best regards,

Calvin Ehaloak
Environmental Administrator
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Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033

Fax: 867-983-2594

E-mail: info@nirb.ca  

Web: www.nirb.ca
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